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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

September 11 , 2018 

Mr. Brian Mastin 
CEMEX Construction Materials Pacific LLC 
3990 E. Concours, Suite 200 
Ontario, CA 91764 
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TENTATIVE TERMINATION OF WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS - CEMEX AZUSA 
GRAVEL QUARRY AND CONCRETE PRODUCTION FACILITY (FILE NO. 86-013, Cl-71 71, 
ORDER NO. R4-2018-0xxx, GLOBAL ID NO. WDR100001469) 

Dear Mr. Mastin: 

The Californ ia Regional Water Quality Control Board, Los Angeles Region (Regional Board) 
adopted Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) Order No. 00-098 for Southdown, Inc. (aka. 
Transit Mixed Concrete Company), a sand and gravel quarry and concrete production facili ty 
(Facility) in Azusa, California, on June 29, 2000. On November 6, 2000, Cemex Construction 
Materials Pacific LLC (Cemex) took over operations of the Facility from Southdown, Inc. On July 
18, 2018, Cemex submitted a letter to the Regional Board requesting the termination of WDRs 
because operations at the Facility has been ceased . As such, Regional Board staff intends to 
terminate WDR Order No. 00-098. 

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Board, at a public hearing, will 
consider the enclosed tentative Order, which will terminate WDRs Order No. 00-098. The hearing 
will be held on November 8, 2018, at the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California, 700 
North Alameda Street, Los Angeles, California and will begin at 9:00 AM. 

In order to be fully evaluated by Regional Board staff and included in the Board's agenda packet, 
written comments must be received at the Regional Board office by 5:00 PM on October 12, 2018. 
Failure to comply with these requ irements is grounds for the Regional Board to refuse to admit 
the proposed written comment or exhibit into evidence. Timely submittal of written comments is 
encouraged to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully included in the administrative 
record, that Regional Board staff is able to provide a timely review, and that Regional Board 
members have sufficient time to give full consideration to the comments and issues raised. 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Douglas Cross (Project Manager) at (213) 62-2246 
or douglas.cross@waterboards.ca.gov, or Dr. Wen Yang, Chief of the Land Disposal Unit, at (213) 
620-2253 or wen.yang@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

~ G.,C.E.G. 
Senior Engineering Geologist Land Disposal Unit 



Mr. Brian Mastin - 2 - September 11 , 2018 
CEMEX Construction Materials Pacific LLC 

cc (via email) 
Ms. Brianna St. Pierre, State Water Resources Control Board 
Monica Galimberti, County of Los Angeles, Solid Waste Management Program 




